Comhairle Contae Chorcaí Cork County Council

Halla an Bhaile, Cnoc Naomh Eoin, Cionn tSáile, Co. Chorcaí, Éire.

Fón: (021) 4772154 · Faics (021) 4772615

Suíomh Gréasáin: www.corkcoco.ie



MINUTES OF BANDON KINSALE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT MEETING HELD IN CAMDEN Crosshaven ON FRIDAY 26th May 2017

Members Present:

Cllrs. K. Murphy, G. Coughlan, A. Lombard, R. McCarthy, J O' Donovan, A.

Coleman

In Attendance:

Charlie McCarthy, Senior Executive Engineer, Bandon (C.M.C.)

Brendan Fehily, Executive Engineer, Kinsale (B.F) Mac Dara O'Hici, Senior Executive Officer (M.D O'H) Billy Horgan, Executive Engineer, Carrigaline (B.H.)

Claire Levis, Assistant Staff Officer

This meeting was preceded by a deputation from Ballinhassig

1 (a) Confirmation of Minutes of Municipal District of Bandon-Kinsale Meeting held 28th April 2017.

On the proposal of Cllr. Mc McCarthy seconded by Cllr. O Donovan the Minutes of Meeting of Bandon-Kinsale Municipal District held on 28^{TH} April 2017 were confirmed.

1 (b) Matters arising from Minutes dated 28th April 2017.

Cllr McCarthy asked about the speed survey in Clancool, there was a public meeting regarding this without any of the councillors at the meeting, do we have results from the survey? Can we get the design office to look at it as putting up the 30kpm notice did not have any effect? CMC stated that yes that they can look at it but this would take a lot of time.

Cllr McCarthy asked about Richmond Court, CMC said that resurfacing was to start in the next few weeks.

Cllr Coughlan asked about the possibility of a road sign at Ramble Inn to Crossbarry, drivers are going straight through and not following the road.

Cllr Coughlan asked about river cleaning in Ballinadee-CMC said he didn't not look at this yet. She also asked about the footpaths in Harbour heights specifically at no 12. BF replied that it looked like the footpath had been changed not by the Council, that it also wasn't done correctly and now it was lifting. He would look to getting it done.

Cllr Lombard asked again about the speed survey in Kilmoney, BH circulated the speed survey and stated that as first measure they would look to

- Install appropriate signage to remind motorists of the speed limit and to slow down
- Look to renew the road lining along the road in question.

The Area Office would then look to review the efficiency of the measures. Cllr Lombard thanked him for this report. He asked about the Ferney Road and that it needed to be spoken about at the design phase and that the upper Kilmoney road will be impacted because of this. The 200 new houses in Castleheights will also have a huge impact.

Cllr Lombard asked about the rights of way at Learys Cross to Fountainstown, this was vital to someone who need to sell their house and the rights of way need to be confirmed. BH said he would look into this as there were other roads in Crosshaven which are not on the register.

Cllr Murphy asked about the rights of way of Innishannon?

Cllr Murphy asked about the Battle of Kinsale signs? BF responded to say that he had had a meeting with Mary Sleeman, J Walsh, D Cummins, D Sheils and E O'Halloran. They were putting much thought into these new signs as it is not just the signs that are needed; it's the whole area of the Battle of Kinsale. The Route needs to be walked by them and the exact location of the signs needs to be decided. This was a huge opportunity to provide a fantastic tourist attraction for visitors of Kinsale. They will be interactive signs explaining to the tourist exactly where they were and what went on there. The members welcomed the work done by those involved and want to be kept updated.

Cllr Murphy asked also that a formalised reply to the Historical Society be given as nothing has been since their deputation.

Cllr Murphy asked about the potholes in Innishannon and that some manholes need to be lifted as a matter of urgency.

He also asked about the bridge at Crossbarry and that the Bridge should be upgraded, or a replica bridge built, or perhaps a pedestrian bridge built parallel.

2 Reports & Recommendations.

a) Presentation by Housing Directorate regarding the Part 8 application at Cappagh, Ballinacubby, Kinsale, Co. Cork - Construction of 40 no. residential units together with associated site works.

The members commended the scheme and the efforts made to involve with the community.

This was proposed by Cllr Murphy and seconded by Cllr McCarthy

(b) Bandon Main Drainage Scheme

This has gone to Tender and the members have welcomed this. The Treatment plant will also go to tender in June. Members welcomed this.

(c) Bandon Flood Relief

E O' Halloran passed out an update from Ger Barry who is the liaison officer. The members were very happy with the update and asked that the updates be given to them regularly.

(c) Update Road works

CMC circulated around a report on the on road works of Kinsale/Bandon.

BF mentioned that that the report on Ballinspittle was still not finalised however any changes and improvement there would be done through part 8 and all interested parties would see the plans.

 Cllr Coughlan asked about the footpath program- CMC said that the footpaths on Church Hill would be done.

Cllr Coughlan asked for the possibility of driver activated speed signs in Belgooly. BF stated that studies have shown that these signs lose their effectiveness after 6 weeks and that they should be moved to another location then. We do not have the staff to be moving these signs. Cllr Coleman asked for the possibility of lighter coloured tarmac to show the drivers that they are entering a village.

BF stated that the only solutions to any speed issues were enforcement, the members asked for a Gatso van to be parked in Belgooly. The Council agreed to write to the Gardai requesting same.

Cllr Lombard asked about the wall at Drakes Pool, BH said that this had been discussed with Planners and would not need a part 8. An Environmental Scoping Assessment had been carried out and was been discussed with the Heritage Officer. Then Funding would be applied for. Cllr Murphy asked about the footpaths program and whether Collins Terrace footpaths could be done. He asked for a pedestrian crossing outside Supervalu as there was none currently. Cllr Lombard asked about Crosshaven and Brightwater and if there was any update on it, BH said that there wasn't currently.

(d) Town and Village Renewal

 $\stackrel{-}{E}$ O'Halloran mentioned that the closing date was the 2^{nd} June 2017 and that we had received a substantial number of applications.

3. Statutory Business

(b) Notices of Motion from Cllr. Lombard

"That this council looks at the design of the traffic lights and pedestrian crossing on Cogans corner in Carrigaline. I would ask that we move the pedestrian crossing further up the Kilmoney road so that the lights will not be blocked by the ESB pole and that traffic does not get blocked on the corner"

BH circulated a report regarding the above to the members and stated that they was no need for any modifications to the pedestrian crossings at this location.

- landowner issues. Could something be done in the Local Area plan? Could you put a footpath through the housing estate?
- Cllr McCarthy wanted to acknowledge the work done on the Macroom Road. Could a Zebra crossing be considered by the Transportation Study?

Cllr. Murphy

- Mentioned about the proposed development in Springmount and the fact that there had been numerous objection. There would be at least 50 extra cars entering the estate. Could they use tSaile as an entrance?
- There was a Bollard on the road between 5 Mile Bridge and Black Hill, this Bollard needs to painted as it is obscure.
- New Litter bins in Innishannon are needed at least 1-2. CMC will check this.
- Footpaths in Collins Tce
- Pedestrain crossing by the new bridge is needed-people are crossing at the bend and its very dangerous.
- Blackcross-Coolmorine to Innishannon needs a fence fixed

• Next meeting in Bandon on the 30th June 2017

This concluded the official business of the meeting.

CATHAOIRLEACH

DATE 5 30/6/2